



**April 2021**

**Steering Committee  
Reports**

**Each Zone will have a Zoom meeting on Monday, May 10, 2021 at 7 pm**

For all Zone and Committee Zoom Information see the spreadsheet that is available on SEPIA's website.

**Chairperson's Report from the month of April 2021**

I want to thank the Special Events Committee and all the members who attended and provided service for SEPIA's Virtual Round Up that was held this past month. It was an awesome experience for me. The hosts, Fred S., Mike S. and Nick P., cohosts and chairs did an excellent job during the entire weekend. Hopefully we will be able to hold the 2022 Round Up at The Grand Hotel next year. The tentative dates for next year's Round Up are April 8-10.

I attended the Philadelphia Zone meeting in April, there were over fifty members in attendance. I also attended the CPC, Prisons, Website, Archives, Finance, Treatment, PI and Special Events meetings. I chaired the Steering Committee meeting on April 7<sup>th</sup>.

The Treatment/Bridging The Gap committee is actively seeking members to volunteer for the Bridging The Gap program. Please visit SEPIA's website [asepia.org](http://asepia.org) for information regarding this program. Some of the committees, PI, CPC, Finance, Treatment/BTG and Prisons, have recently updated and posted new information on their pages. Visit the website and see the new layouts.

The CPC committee meets virtually on the first Monday of the month. This committee is now escorting students from three different programs. More AA volunteers are needed for escorts, please consider attending their meeting and getting involved.

## **Vice-Chairperson's Report from the month of April 2021**

I attended the Bucks County Zone meeting, Steering Committee meeting, Website Tech Committee meeting, Treatment Facilities meeting, the Cooperation with the Professional Community (CPC) meeting, and of course, chaired the Special Events Committee meeting this month.

My biggest responsibility of the month was the 2021 Round Up. Though small in the total number of participants, I found the Round Up high in quality and content.

We had a lot of first-time attendees at the Round Up and people from various states logging in.

It was, indeed, a pleasure to attend all 12 of the meetings.

Thanks to everyone that made the Round Up a success – those that attended the Round Up planning meeting, the Special Events Committee members, the meeting chairs/co-chairs, hosts/co-hosts, the wonderful speakers, and those of you that took the time to attend.

Also, a special shout-out to the wonderful tech team - Fred S, Nick P, Michael S, Rich M and others.

Special kudos to our resident emcee and punster, Fred S, who once again had a major part in the overall success of the Round Up.

Remember, too, that the cut-off date for ordering t-shirts and sweatshirts to support the Round Up is May 24, 2021.

Thanks, again!

In Love and Service,

Larry A.

## **Treasurer's/Finance Committee Report from Thursday, April 15, 2021**

Zoom – 842 4075 5543 password SEPIA

In attendance: Gary, Donna, Rich, Diane, Mike, Maria, Jon

Open meeting with the Serenity Prayer

Read Tradition 6 – no comments.

Read Concept 6 – no comments.

Review Balance Sheet

Review Income Statement – we are still in the black. Talked about the new version of quickbooks

Old Business: Letter to donors with the returning their checks due to 7<sup>th</sup> tradition. Gary is working on it.

Financial guidelines – spending limits - approval by the Finance Committee, Finance and Steering Committees and what needs to have RFP's was discussed.

New Business: Issues with Paypal – need to update the name on the account. This will be done after the round-up.

Close with I am Responsible

**Bank Balances (as of 4-30-2021):**

- PNC Checking balance: \$ 39,587.72 (April 21st transfer to FMFCU \$5,000.00)
  - PNC Money Market: \$ 10,000.00 (April Monthly Interest: \$.08)
  - Franklin Mint Credit Union: \$183,821.00 (April Monthly Interest: \$44.43 + \$5,000 transfer from PNC 4-21-2021)
  - PayPal Account balance: \$ 1,183.36
  - Petty Cash: \$ 326.20
- Total: \$234,918.28**

**Office Manager's Report from the month of April 2021**

- SEPIA is looking into signage for outside of our office building. Put notice in May newsletter and contacted a couple of vendors for pricing as well.
- SEPIA Office closed Monday, May 31<sup>st</sup> for Memorial Day
- SEPIA office will be purchasing 2021 Quick Books and hope to launch for FY21-22.
- We rely on the fellowship to provide us with any meeting changes that might occur. Please let us know if there are any changes with your meeting a.s.a.p. especially as weather gets nicer and you move outdoor.
- SEPIA Office is coming along with Archives putting pictures on the walls!

Respectfully submitted, Maria F., Office Manager

**Archives Committee Report from Tuesday, April 12, 2021**

Meeting via Zoom

Meeting opened at 7:00 by Mark P with the Serenity Prayer

Read **Tradition 6** An AA group ought never endorse, finance or lend the AA name to any related facility our outside enterprise.

**Concept 6**– On behalf of AA as a whole, our General Conference has the principal responsibility for the maintenance of our world services.

**Attendees:** Archivist: Jerry McT, Director of Archives: Mark P, Chairperson: Rich M, Bucks Liaison: Eric E, Delco Liaison: Howard Scott, Montco Liaison: Denny L., Chester Liaison: Bobette, Philadelphia Liaison: Spencer, Members: Fran G

**Liaison Reports:**

Bucks: Eric-Announcing round up, long timers panel, group histories etc.

Chester: Bobette-Contacting secretaries of various groups and interviewing them about their history, then typing up and sending back to group for approval. New Alternate Liaison is Debi W.

Delaware: Howard Scott-Announcing round up, long timers panel, group histories etc.

Montgomery: Denny needs a list of Montgomery County groups that have sent in group histories, so he can then contact the groups that don't have them completed.

Philadelphia: Looking for alternate liaison

Director of Archives: Gerry McT: Continue to do interviews and ask for group histories

Archives Director: Mark P: Will do name picks for Long timers panel in new business

\*Taping of Old Timers: NA

\*DVD Showings None: NA

**\*Group Histories:** Keep announcing for the histories. They can be emailed to Mark at [archivesdirector@aasepia.org](mailto:archivesdirector@aasepia.org) or to Gerry at [archivist@aasepia.org](mailto:archivist@aasepia.org). New book has been started for Covid histories and stories. Several have been sent in already.

**\*Saturday Preservation Work:** Gerry continuing to work on Burwell book re-identifying pages that got changed when scanned material was added in.

#### **Old Business: NA**

#### **New Business:**

Names drawn from hat for speakers:

Martha V. 11/28/8	Gwendolyn A. 9/9/85
Shakey Mike 3/5/93	Andrew 2/11/94
Johnnie Mac 1/8/88	Ed D 6/3/85
Shelley D. 5/15/94	Brian F. 11/29/88
Vincetta F. 4/1/72	Ann Marie 12/1/80
Phil W. 6/20/94	
Hugh H. 8/18/92	

3 Alternates:

Pat Fallon 2/27/85  
Gladys J 4/8/89  
Loretta M 1/6/90

#### **Ongoing Business:**

Continue asking for group histories for those groups that don't have one. Remind groups about old AA literature they might come across and would like to donate to archives. Know anyone with 20 years or more sobriety? We can tape them safely over the phone. Please let groups know to email the [archivist@aasepia.org](mailto:archivist@aasepia.org) or [archivesdirector@aasepia.org](mailto:archivesdirector@aasepia.org). All liaisons should have been given the book from the former liaisons. If you haven't received it, please ask the former archives liaison for the group history book. Check them and see what groups are missing and reach out to that group.

Meeting closed at 7:45

Next meeting will be Tuesday, May 11@7:00pm via zoom. Mtg ID: 832 4414 8913 PW SEPIA

Mark P Director of Archives  
MP/fg

#### **CPC Committee Report from Monday, March 1, 2021**

Chaired by Natasha M. - Director

Prepared by Michael L.

Attendees:

Emails that need adding:

## Introductions

Name	CPC Requirements Action Notes
Joe G.	Complete Escort
Tony S.	Complete Escort
Jay F	Complete Escort
Alan S.	Complete Escort
Patrick W.	Complete Escort
Steve S.	Complete Escort
Nick S.	Complete Escort
Rich M.	Not Complete Shadow
Jon H.	Complete Escort Larry Shadow
Ralph V.	Complete Escort
Ed J	Complete Escort
Lisa C. Stella L. Paul W.	Complete Escort Not Complete Shadow 5 mos Complete Escort

Steve K.	Complete Shadow Pair with Natasha
John S.	Complete Escort
Mike P.	Complete Escort

Mike P.	Escort
Brian Q	Complete Escort
Tamatha	Complete NA Liaison
Whit M.	Complete Escort
Alexander W	Shadow
John Z	Complete Escort
Michelle M.	Complete Escort
Jody	Complete Escort
Rich M.	Complete Escort
Joe R.	Complete Escort
Sue R.	Complete Shadow
Jackie S.	Complete Escort Women's Meeting
Larry A	Shadow Shadow Jon H.
Mary Ann C.	Complete Escort
Keith W.	Shadow
Dana	Complete Escort

## Agenda

- Introductions and eligibility
- Natasha introduces process
- Drexel student additions (60 students)

- Drexel PA Program (70 students by end of June)
- Jefferson - in process.
- Probably about 120
- Virtual meetings
  - Can take 6 to one meeting - but use your judgement... meeting should be large enough to support.
  - Split groups as you see fit.
- Whit - overview
  - What CPC is... is not.

Additional Notes / Discussion

- 
- 

Read CPC Workbook to 4th paragraph of CPC Workbook

- Read starting at Page 13 in March
- Left off at the top of Page 17 of the workbook
- 

Eligibility

- CPC Chaperone
- Escort
  - 1 year of continuous service
  - Attendance at 2 CPC Monthly Meetings
  - Shadow someone at at least 1 meeting... 2 suggestion
- Shadow

**New Business for CPC**

**Interphones Committee Report, April 28, 2021**

Attendance:

- Karen S. (Interphones Director)
- Chris A. (Interphones Assistant Director)
- Connie (Montgomery County Interphones Liaison)
- Trish S. (Delaware County Interphones Liaison)
- Helene R. (Bucks County Interphones Liaison)
- Shelly (Alternate Bucks County Interphones Liaison)
- Saul N.
- Rich A.

The meeting was opened by Karen S. at 7:05 PM.

Karen gave a report on what's been happening with Interphones and gave a brief tutorial on what to expect and how to answer calls.

Karen then opened the meeting for questions.

She covered how many open positions we had and which shifts were available.

Several attendees have received the Interphones handbook and have been trained, so we plugged them into some of the open time slots.

We continue to collect contact information from interested parties through the SEPIA website and other sources, and will send additional information and handbooks as needed.

The meeting closed at 8:04 PM

Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday June 30, 2021.

### **Prison Committee Report from Thursday, April 1, 2021**

The online SEPIA Prison Committee Meeting took place on April 1, 2021 at 6:00pm. Bucks County, Delaware County and Philadelphia prison zone liaisons were present. Members continued to explore additional methods to support the five county outreach to inmates during the ongoing pandemic. Participation in the temporary pen pals project due to the pandemic is ongoing and we are grateful to prison committee members and zone liaisons for their outreach. Interest from various groups in participating in the pen pal project continues. Grapevine articles continue to be mailed to various facilities for inmates. Big Books and old literature continue to be donated by groups to be forwarded to facilities as needed. Facilities have not requested material at this time, but literature is available to be delivered upon request. There continues to be a spirit of cooperation among members to maintain the connection with AA members and inmates. There continues to be two online zoom meetings offered at the Bucks County men's facility weekly. Bucks County continues to work on clearances to get women's online meeting up and running. There has been discussion on trying to get a zoom meeting started in the Chester County facility. An online prison workshop is scheduled for May 1, 2021 from 10:00-1:30, to prepare for an influx of changes and new addendums when facilities eventually re-open

Bring any new ideas on ways to get the AA message into prisons to the May 6, 2021 online prison committee meeting. We welcome all members feedback.

Respectfully Submitted,  
Carolyn C, Assistant Director of SEPIA  
Prison Committee

### **Public Information Committee Report from Wednesday, April 21, 2021**

7:00 PM / Via Zoom / Zoom ID: 882 5844 9206 / Password: SEPIA

Attendees: Scott, Jeremy, Steve, Brian, Joey, Kevin, Rich, and Donald (Philadelphia and Delco Absent)

#### **Minutes**

1. Opened with The Serenity Prayer, Welcome & Introductions.
2. [Traditions](#) - Read and discussed Tradition 6
3. [Public Information Workbook](#) – Pg. 13 through middle of Pg. 16 (End at Participating in Non-A.A. Events)



4. Old Business:

- Emma will work on some *web scraping* for email addresses of grade schools.
  - Focusing on Philadelphia Public Schools, did not have time to complete but will follow up report in April. – (not present) Table until May
- Public Information Flyer Blitz – Underway, not much feedback but hopefully fellowship is printing and placing.
- PI Page – SEPIA Website
  - New Web page is live, unfortunately we cannot expand adding verbiage to the “button” topics at this time. SEPIA looking for a new social media type tech savvy person to take pages to next level.
    - Steve presented a new idea that may work. Created a page that explains the topic and provides additional links.
    - Need to have the document placed on SEPIA drive and “button” linked to it. – Scott to follow up further to see if we can get this to work
- “Google My Business” – Steve and Jeremy are leading and results are great. Getting a lot of new views, enhancing our search optimization
  - Need new content - freshness

5. New Business:

- Group decided to look at local “trades” in the Philadelphia area.
  - Scott will follow up and report back findings in May

6. Close with “I Am Responsible” no later than 8 PM

**Next Meeting & Contacts**

Wednesday, May 19th / 7:00 PM / Via Zoom / Zoom ID: 882 5844 9206 / Password: SEPIA

Scott B., Director of Public Information, [publicinfodirector@aasepia.org](mailto:publicinfodirector@aasepia.org)

Jeremy S., Assistant Director of Public Information, [publicinfoasstdirector@aasepia.org](mailto:publicinfoasstdirector@aasepia.org)

**Special Events Committee Report from Monday, April 26, 2021**

Meeting opened at 7:00 pm with the Serenity Prayer

Introductions with name, home group, and any anniversaries

22 attendees, including Chair and Co-chair.

Last month’s minutes were reviewed, clarified next Special Events Meeting is May 24th, and then accepted unanimously.

**Old Business:**

**Round Up 2021**

- Larry thanked all who made it possible and successful especially our Tech. Group and Meeting Chairpersons.
- Merchandise Sales and Donations (SEPIA & Big Books for Prisoners) still being tabulated.
- There was discussion over the Taping of Speaker information- it was unanimously voted to not advertise link on SEPIA Website instead offer it through email and upon request to SEPIA Office
- There was discussion over Round Up Merchandise Sale Cut off date- it was unanimously voted to set the date as May 24<sup>th</sup>.
- Merchandise Will be on sale until May 24<sup>th</sup>. So far over 100 orders
  - It should be announced at the May 10<sup>th</sup> Zone Meetings

- SEPIA Office will make an email blast
  - Merchandise deadline
  - Give Taping of Speakers link
  - Add a survey of Round Up link
- Website additions
  - Merchandise deadline
  - Add a survey of Round Up link

**New Business:**

**Round Up 2022**

- April 8-10, 2022. Date secured with The Grand Hotel. We are waiting for the Grand Hotel to sign the contract.
- SEPIA Office has a lot of ideas to add for 2022

**Fall Event**

- Breakfast-still have a deposit at Somerton Springs Baquet Hall
  - Checking to see what rules are for Banquet Halls
  - Raffle Baskets—maybe live and on Rally Up (worked great last year)

**Next Special Events Meeting**

- Bring other Fund-Raising Ideas—let’s keep the momentum going!

A motion to adjourn was proposed and unanimously carried.

Next Special Events Committee meeting is Monday, May 24, 2021 at 7pm.

Closed with Responsibility Pledge – 8:06pm

**Treatment Facilities Committee Report from April 19, 2021**

1. Opened meeting at 7:00 pm with the Serenity Prayer
2. Attendee introductions

Pierre A.- Chester Co. Liaison  
 Not elected - Chester Co. Asst Liaison  
 Seth not present - Delaware Co. Liaison  
 Not present . -Delaware Co. Asst Liaison  
 Ben W.. - Bucks Co. Liaison  
 Not elected - Bucks Co. Asst Liaison  
 Not present - Phila. Co. Liaison  
 Orion - Alternate Phila Liaison  
 Jim B. - Treatment Facilities Director  
 Victoria L - Treatment Facilities Asst Direct .  
 Michelle L. – Mont. Co. Liaison  
 Jennifer B – Mont. Co. Asst Liaison  
 Steve S. Member of committee  
 Gus W. Interested in service  
 Mike Q. Member of committee  
 George P . Member of Committee ( bridging the gap)  
 Mark B. Member of committee  
 Rich M. Member of Committee

Chris A. Interested in service  
Larry A. Steering committee  
Amy A. Member of committee  
Nicole G. Prisons committee member

4. Read and discussed Tradition 6 - Read Pierre

5. Zone Reports

**Bucks Co.** - Establish rules for commitments, some homegroups signing up for all commitments. Lost traceability, loss of quality of speakers, passed along to another person. Ground Rules for signing up for commitment, pyramid is back, so now we have 3 facilities open. Commitments can be taken with vaxx card. Treatments facility was not following protocol, stated safety measures were not followed, no covid protocols were being followed. Rededucation of staff and measures to be applied.

**Chester Co.** - Male sign ups for bridging the gap, week before receive a call from Ralph Olsen. Went through how they were going to do this task. Zoom meeting to discuss, will be zoom meeting next week for all sign ups for bridging the gap. Positive feedback about website. Chester county zone meeting, no facility, no meetings virtual or live. VA potentially thinking of having outdoor meetings.

**Delaware Co.** – Unavailable

**Mont. Co.** – AA for dummies, Horsham clinic, will go chair meeting to check up on status of “retraining”. No complaints, been taking a zoom meeting to valley forge for a few months. Jennifer B., may be willing to be the assistant liaison, home group may take the woman's space.

**Phila Co.** - One commitment open, hard time filling it, guidelines are followed. This month at the zone meeting, difficulty expressing to zone that this commitment is their responsibility. 13 of the facilities we visited with literature, they are not open, no zoom meeting.

6. New Business –

1. Liaisons should be checking in regularly with our contacts about covid safety protocol. This information will be collected and provided to intergroup reps at zone meeting. What do we as liaisons do, if the facility is not following the protocol they stated they are doing.

2. How we will begin to set up a process to fill these commitments. Group discussed at length, Orion suggested that homegroups could take a month long commitment, and be in charge of all commitments. Explain to the groups that it is their responsibility to fill all commitments.

Motion: We recommend that treatment facilities commitment wherever possible, be taken by a group be taken for a month.

Dissenting opinion suggested they prefer to use a sharable google doc, where people can fill out google doc to sign up for commitment.

Motion passed.

2. Virtual detox/Virtual IOP, would like us to provide a meeting one day and one evening a week. Comac facility, Ben explained the process to them and that AA can't be affiliated. Any type of substance abuse addicts will be there. Should this be public information, or CPC.

Ben will get more details, maybe an exploratory meeting and bring back more information to the next meeting.

3. Bridging the gap flyer, Committee reviewed flyer. Minor edits to be made before distribution.

7. Closed with responsibility prayer

Report submitted by Treatment Director and Treatment Asst Director Jim B. & Victoria L

### **Unity Committee Report from Tuesday, April 20, 2021**

Attendance: Chip D., Steve Mc., Paul (Asst. Dir.), Kate A. (Phila. Co.), Don F. (Chester Co.), Rich (SEPIA Chair), Keri (Mont. Co. Alt), Sean (Bucks Co.), Donald F. (member), John S. (Delco)

Opened with Serenity Prayer

Group read Tradition 6 and Concept 6. Members offered brief comments and discussion.

#### **Old Business:**

Discussed Unity pitch given at Round-up.

#### **New Business:**

Discussion and vote on Unity Picnic scheduled for June 19, 2021. Committee consensus was to cancel picnic. We will further discuss Unity Day for September to consider having a small event.

Closed with "I am Responsible" pledge.

Submitted by Chip D.

### **Website/Tech Committee Report from Wednesday, April 7, 2021**

April 7, 5:30

<https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F84021793007%3Fpwd%3DSGdERXBndTlzVkhpTitEVzRqVEVrdz09&sa=D&ust=1618076659280000&usg=AOvVaw1CQGJMzfdMAONpBS5raQLS>

- Zoom Meeting Code: 840 2179 3007
- Zoom Participant Password: 580960

Attendees:

#### **Old Business/Follow Up:**

- Google Search Performance

- Google Ad Search: Google offers “in kind” funds to help nonprofit organizations. No sure or absolute answer if this acceptable according to our Traditions.
  - No report at NERASSA, but GSO did test in December/January. GSO Committee compiled a report and passed along to Delegates for consideration at upcoming General Service Conference. Revisit in May.
    - Per the report and summation by Fred, GSO had to complete LegitScripts approval process before proceeding. Completed but pending approval. No actions being taken at this point.
- Jim B. wants to “add on” the Bridging the Gap initiative to the Treatment Facilities SEPIA Web Page. Action steps:
  - Google Forms has been created. Tested. Approximately 40 volunteers are signed up.
  - Next step is to broadcast. Jim B. suggested that we have a common database across all SEPIA committees, helpful and universal. Revisit in May, check on progress.
- *Google My Business*: PI will review and potentially run with updating. PI Committee has started to update and will continue to maintain – close topic.
- Sam suggested that we utilize the 2500 email addresses that have purchased literature from the SEPIA Literature Store. Specifically, add to the SEPIA email list. This needs to be done with prudence and “opt in” must be clear. Maria and Kevin will look over list. Close topic, Mail Chimp will be used.
- Website Inquiries: Maria requested that an auto reply is generated with someone contacts the SEPIA Web Page. Tim to work on this request – Completed. Close topic.
- 

#### **New Business/General Discussion:**

- PI Committee is close to releasing new web page. Is there a way to make our “buttons” the same width? Tim A. will review, revisit in May.
- When we move meetings to other locations which already exist on our site, we have to go through 11+ pages to find the location – it is not in alpha order – can we change this or not? (Maria)
  - Tim A. has requested a change that will include alpha order and also a search feature. Revisit in May.
- Fix AMP issues – Fixed. Close topic.
- Round up prominence on the SEPIA website.
  - All issues should be fixed and working by 4/8, hopefully.
- Office staff needs assistance with additional tech help. Specifically, help with content management. Committee agreed to seek out volunteer help. Tim A. will draft a “help wanted” ad, will distribute to fellowship via email blast and Interviews.

My best...

**Scott B.**

Next meeting: May 5th.

#### **Bucks County Zone Meeting Minutes from Monday, April 12, 2021**

Mike called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm

Opened with the Serenity Prayer

Read Tradition 6

Read Concept 6

Secretary reviewed minutes from March meeting

**Attendance:**

- # 29: 23 IGRs, 1 Alternate, 1 Alternate with IGR present, 4 guests

**Introductions & Welcome New IGRs**

- 2 New IGRs/Alts: sent info to update list

**Anniversaries:**

- Group anniversaries
  - Clear Cut Directions 8 yrs
  - It Works It Really Does 1 year on Zoom platform
- Personal anniversaries
  - Dionne 5 years
  - Larry 34 years
  - Morgan 2 years
  - Bryan 2 years
  - Erik 5 years

**Guest Reports**Larry Vice Chairperson SEPIA

- Go to aasepia.org to order hats, sweatshirts & other Round-Up merchandise
- Contributions can be made on the S.E.P.I.A. website
- Special Events meeting will be held on April 26th at 7pm. All are welcome

Gary Assistant Treasurer

- We have money and have not needed to dip into the prudent reserve

Paul Assistant Unity

- Meets on 3rd Tuesday of the month
- "Travelling Road Show" of A.A.
- Explain how to get involved with all committees in A.A.
- Unity picnic in the summer

Maria Office Manager

- Reiterated Larry and Gary's report
- Looking for members to write articles about 500 words for the newsletter
- Pet of the Month submissions
- Keep S.E.P.I.A. website updated with current meeting information and anniversary announcements

**Bucks Liaisons**Chairperson Mike P.

- Round Up this Friday virtual on S.E.P.I.A. website

### Assistant Chairperson *Dionne*

- Put old group number with new group number for group donations to G.S.O. & S.E.P.I.A. so that it may be properly accounted
- Deadline for Old Timers Panel is tonight

### Archives *Erik*

- Meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month on Zoom
- Audio taping of individuals with 20+ years
- Requesting group histories
- Requesting old literature for archive preservation

### CPC *MaryAnn* (not present)

Dionne gave report

- Meets the 1st Monday of the month on Zoom
- Escort health care professionals to open meetings
- 60+ students need escorts
- Need volunteers to help fill these commitments
- Requirements for volunteers are to attend one CPC meeting and shadow an escort
- Form to become a volunteer is on the website

### Finance *Matt* (not present)

Dionne gave report

- Meets the 3rd Thursday of the month on Zoom
- Financially on target with a net profit

### Interphone *Helene*

- Meets on the last Wednesday of even months on Zoom
- Meeting is in April
- Interphones needs Wednesday morning, weekend and holiday volunteers
- Need volunteers for H.U.S.S.H.H.

### Public Information *Joe*

- Meets 3rd Wednesday of the month on Zoom
- New PI page on the website which is much more user friendly
- Requesting people to share pics of meeting spaces without members present

### Special Events *Lisa*

- Meets the last Monday of the month on Zoom
- Round up merchandise is available

### Prisons *Lina*

- Meets 1st Thursday of the month on Zoom
- Workshop for prison will be in May
- Link to donate Big Books on SE.P.I.A Round-Up
- Two Zoom meetings on Tuesday & Wednesday on Men's side; rotating format of Speaker, Step, Big Book
- Speakers are getting clearance
- Eight women cleared for Zoom but still have to hear when it launches on the female side

### Treatment Ben

- Meets 3rd Monday at 7 pm
- Pyramid reopened with 2 men's commitments and one women's commitment
- Covid protocol for Pyramid as follows: Men go to Administration Building for clearance. Women go directly to women's side for screening
- Livengrin is still in limbo but is planning to reopen detox commitment on BlueJeans virtual platform & vaccine proof will be required when rehab goes live
- Horsham go to Mason building first and then to 2A or 2B; Patients are supposed to be wearing masks at the meeting
- Horsham had multiple people showing up for one commitment & the sobriety of these individuals was questioned
- Horsham is allowing a max of 2 people per commitment: one speaker and one chair
- Horsham requirement for all those coming for commitments to have a minimum of 6 months sobriety
- Need to update the Bridge the Gap volunteers so people getting out of treatment have a point of contact
- Reps may sign up for a max of three commitments every month so everyone has a chance to carry the message
- When giving out your commitment please add that person's name to spreadsheet so that we may have a point of contact

### Unity Sean

- Meets 3rd Tuesday of the month
- Red Fox group has a presentation scheduled
- Unity provides a concise online presentation to present the committees and purpose

### Buckypaa Rob

- "Camping" outing at Deer Run
- Waiting to hear about Pennsypaa convention

### **Old Business**

- Need new liaison for Special Events as Yolanda had to step down.
- Two volunteered to step into Special Events position: Lisa and Amber
- Vote carried for Lisa
- Lisa is new Special Events liaison
- Liaisons do not need a minimum amount of time sober however it is suggested to have one year for prison committee and 6 months for treatment

### **New Business**

- Alternate liaison positions still open: CPC, PI, Unity, Finance, Treatment
- Jen S. volunteered to take Alternate CPC position. No dissents

Motion to Close at 8:20 pm

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm

Closed with the Responsibility statement



## Chester County Zone Meeting Minutes from Monday, April 12, 2021

Meeting is being held via Zoom.

Opened with Serenity Prayer

**Meeting Chairperson:** Steve Mc opened with Serenity Prayer, requested everyone limit their reports to no more than 3 minutes (try to keep the meeting to an hour) and turned the meeting over to Joe W., our Alt. Zone Coordinator,

**Meeting Secretary:** Nick S.

**New Rep WELCOME** – Laurie W new Intergroup rep for Wednesday Night Women's, Geoff H new Intergroup rep for One day at Time Group, Laura needs to get her name on the email address.

- 25 voting members
- 13 others present.
- Anniversaries: None
- Tradition 6 – Read by Joe W
- Concept 6 – Read by Steve Mc
- March minutes were approved.

### Visitor for Steering Committee

Natasha, the Director of CPC could not make it, but she emailed the information to Joe. CPCs partnership is growing with Drexel, Jefferson, and UPenn. Anyone with 1 year of sobriety, attendance to two CPC meetings and that has shadowed can take students to meetings.

Mark, the Director of Archives is here. He spoke about updating meeting info for SEPIA website. Can send group histories to him or the archivist.

### District Announcements:

**District 29:** Not present

**District 30:** Martha was here. Caroline and the delegate came to share pre-conference sharing info. They wanted to let people know that there will be 2 conference report backs on May 23<sup>rd</sup> and 12<sup>th</sup>. Various topics for separate district for online meetings, changing wording in the Big Book to be gender neutral in the first 164 pages.

**District 38:** Not present

**District 44:** Tim was here. Area 59 is looking for an area web servant. It is a paid position and must be applied for before May 15.

**District 56:** Not present

### Zone Announcements:

**Finance Committee:** Mike O was present.

- Did not attend the meeting.
- They incorporated working on the guidelines.
- There is a code of ethics for the financial guidelines that was passed.
- Donations made from non-AA members will be sent back with a letter describing the 7<sup>th</sup> tradition.

**Interphones:** Tamatha was in attendance.

- Looking for volunteers.
- A few shifts have opened.
- Joe said there are 5 people per shift to answer phones and it's pretty cool.

**Treatment:** Pierre was present.

- Bridging the Gap is continuing to come together. He had a team out tonight meeting a guy leaving a treatment facility in Maryland. A program where people in treatment facilities can request for an AA escort.
- Pierre needs an alternate, for when facilities start opening again.

**PI:** Chris B was present.

- Inform public about the AA program.
- Go to AASEPIA.org and print out two flyers: AA Public Information Flyer and AA Meeting Directory Rack-Card with QR Code.

**Special Events:** Mike W was present.

- Attended meeting last month.
- Main event coming up is the Round-up, which is on April 16-18<sup>th</sup>.
- Round Up Meeting ID: 870-8256-9491 PW: 417417
- AASEPIA.org has info on merchandise that is available for purchase.

**Men's Prison:** Not Present.

**Women's Prison:** Susan C was present.

- She was not at the meeting last week.
- Trying to get meetings going with zoom but hasn't happened yet.
- She wants to rotate to Alternate Women's Coordinator so Zone can get a Women's Prison Coordinator with experience in the position and help Susan learn her role

**Archives:** Bobette was present.

- Interviewing secretaries of various meetings for their histories.

**CPC:** Tamatha was present.

- Same info as Joe from Natasha.

**Unity:** Don was present

- Unity pitch is where they go to a meeting and explain what all the committees do.
- Unity Committee did a virtual Unity Pitch for the Red Fox Group on March 21st

**Chester County Committee of Young People in AA:** Nicole was here.

- Young meaning "room to grow" or "young at heart"
- May 22<sup>nd</sup> is the first in person event since COVID started, social distance at Hibernia Park in Pavilion 4 Meeting starts at 1pm with BINGO at 2pm

**Zone Coordinator:** Steve was present.

- Had Mike O speak about going back in-person to 307 Clubhouse. He's our ad-hoc 307 Club liaison
- Attended steering committee meeting and put together the Zone meeting email invitation and agenda for Joe to send.
- Susan C wanted to be an alternate for Prison commitment. Zone needs a Women's Prison Coordinator
- Bobette needs an alternate Archive Coordinator.
- Mike W needs an alternate for Special events.
- Pierre needs an alternate for Treatment.
- Don needs an alternate for Unity.

**Alternate Zone:** Joe W was present.

- SEPIA has a balance of approximately \$230,000.
- Talks about a Google ad search.
- Steering Committee discussed possible Google Form spreadsheet for all service positions (similar to what Treatment has to sign-up for Bridging the Gap).

### Old Business:

- Still need to fill open Zone positions. Steve gave this in his report.

### New Business:

- Amy A wanted to know about the young people's meeting. Hibernia Park building number 4. Saturday May 22<sup>nd</sup>. Everything starts at 1pm.
- Debbie W (Morning Miracles Group) is going to be Bobette's alternate for Archive.

### In Closing:

Meeting ended around 7:55pm. Closed with the *Responsibility Pledge*.

*Thank you for your service. Our next meeting is Monday, May 10, 2021 at 7pm.*

## **Delaware County Zone Meeting Report from Monday, April 12, 2021**

### **Attendance: 34 people in attendance**

IGRs: 19      Alt w/o rep: 3      Alt. w/ rep: 0  
Steering Committee Members: 3  
District Reps: 0      Guests: 0      New Reps: 0

Zone Coordinator, Bob D., opened meeting at 7:01 PM with the Serenity prayer Tradition 4 was read.  
Minutes from March were approved.

### **Steering Committee Member Reports:**

Karen, Interphones Director

- If you are interested in volunteering for Interphones contact Karen for a training time and a packet to read and review. Once completed Karen will train you on Interphones best practices.
- <https://www.aasepia.org/service-committees/interphones/>

Jim, Treatment and Bridging the Gap Director

- Continuing to communicate with facilities about COVID precautions and what each facility has in place to ensure everyone is being safe.
- Ramping up the Bridging the Gap program. They have an online site up with a google form where contact information for volunteers go straight to SEPIA
  - Bridging the Gap: [SEPIA 12th Step Volunteer registration \(google.com\)](#)
- \*A new facility has moved to the Philadelphia area and has requested AA meetings in Bryn Mawr and Yardly. They are also leasing an additional property in Rittenhouse Square that will hope to open soon.
- \*This Committee meets the third Monday of every month at 7PM.

Jay, Assistant Secretary for SEPIA

- Finalized taxes for fiscal year 19-20 and submitted to IRS.
- Looking for signage outside of the office building. Working with landlord and getting quotes from vendors.
- Will be purchasing and upgrading to 2021 Quickbooks
- Please make sure that your meeting information- date, time, location is correct online so individuals looking on meeting app are getting the correct information.
- To make changes on your meeting information go on website and complete form here: [Meeting Status Update Request - SEPIA: Southeastern Pennsylvania Intergroup Association of Alcoholics Anonymous \(aasepia.org\)](#)
- The office is still closed but hoping to reopen in the future. If you are looking to purchase literature they are offering curbside pickup.

## LIAISON REPORTS:

### SPECIAL EVENTS – (Gloria, - Alternate Ashley G.)

--Gloria gave report

- Round Up 2021: April 16<sup>th</sup> - 18<sup>th</sup> Starts Friday at 5PM
  - Round UP is being held via Zoom
    - Phone: 1-646-558-8656
    - Meeting ID: 870 8256 9491
    - Password: 417417 Hyperlink  
<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87082569491?pwd=ajVklzBTbXJTRWdyYTNNT3M5Qy8zZz09>
  - Flyer
    - [SEPIA 2021 Round-Up Flyer 7r30hah.pdf \(aasepia.org\)](#)
  - Meeting schedule
    - [SEPIA 2021 Round-Up Schedule OVCUIt3.pdf \(aasepia.org\)](#)
  - Swag will be available for purchase here: [2021 SEPIA Round-Up \(aasepia.org\)](#)
  - There is no cost this year to attend the roundup, donations are encouraged and will be accepted.
    - Donate here: [Contributions - SEPIA: Southeastern Pennsylvania Intergroup Association of Alcoholics Anonymous \(aasepia.org\)](#)

Date set for 2022 Cape May Round Up: April 8<sup>th</sup> - 10<sup>th</sup>

- Being planned for in person for the time being

\*This Committee meets the last Monday of every month at 7PM.

### UNITY – (John S. – Alternate OPEN)

--John not in attendance, no report given.

- \*This Committee meets the third Tuesday of the month at 7PM.

### TREATMENT- (Seth F., Angie- Alternate)

--Seth gave report

- Mirmont is hosting two in-person meetings on Tuesday nights at 7:30PM (meeting A or B) and two in-person meetings Friday nights at 7:30PM (meeting A or B). \*1 year of sobriety is required to speak.
- First Steps Treatment Center is reopening for in person meetings starting 4/18
  - Masks required and temperatures will be taken at the door.
  - 4 commitments every Sunday night 4/18 at 8PM
    - 1<sup>st</sup> floor Men's meeting and Women's meeting
    - 2<sup>nd</sup> floor Men's meeting and Women's meeting

Please reach out to Seth or Angie and include your phone number if you would like to speak.

- Seth F.
- Angie W.

Bridging the Gap: [SEPIA 12th Step Volunteer registration \(google.com\)](#)

\*This Committee meets the third Monday of every month at 7PM.

### PRISONS – (Mac, Frank- Alternate)

--Frank gave report

- Unfortunately, there are no updates on meetings at George W. Hill. They are still not allowing visitors, books, or brochures/pamphlets.
- They are hosting a Prisons workshop on May 22<sup>nd</sup> things to be discussed- temporary pen pal program, literature donations and AA meetings inside.
  - Information will be posted on SEPIA website

- If you want to get in service with prisons, please contact Ann Marie to write a letter and be a pen pal with an inmate.
  - Email: [prisondirector@aasepia.org](mailto:prisondirector@aasepia.org)
- Donations for Prisons: [SEPIA 12th Step Volunteer registration \(google.com\)](#)
- \*This Committee meets the first Thursday of the month at 7PM.

#### INTERPHONES – (Trish., - Alternate OPEN)

--Trish gave report. No changes, if any questions reach out to Trish directly or the email below.

- Interphones is looking for people to get involved! Be available via phone when someone suffering is looking for meetings or just general information on AA. Must have one year and you can choose your own 4 hour shifts.
  - \*Your cell phone number is protected.
- In order to volunteer you must attend a training session
  - If you are interested here is the link: <https://www.aasepia.org/service-committees/interphones>
- Questions? Reach out to: [interphonesdirector@aasepia.org](mailto:interphonesdirector@aasepia.org)
- \*This Committee meets the last Wednesday of even months at 7PM.

#### FINANCE – (Peter W., - Alternate OPEN)

--Pete gave report

- At the last finance meeting a code of ethics was added stating they use the 12 steps and 12 traditions and spiritual principals to ensure that AA has the financial stability to continue to carry the message.
- Has been receiving donations from trust funds that were unable to be accepted.
- Finance committee has also sent back some donations looking for a letter stating they are a member of AA so these can be accepted.
- Donations have been kept for \$5,000 per year and a \$10,000 donation in your will.
- Spending procedure and financial guidelines are being drawn up for SEPIA office manager.
- \*This Committee meets the third Thursday of the month at 7PM.

#### PUBLIC INFORMATION – (Lori L., - Alternate OPEN)

--Report given by Lori

- Designing new website trying to get more information and handouts to the 5 county area virtually.
- The Rack Card has replaced the blue card with meeting information for newcomers.
- Link for Rack Card: [https://www.aasepia.org/docs/199/AA\\_Rack\\_Card\\_3.jpg](https://www.aasepia.org/docs/199/AA_Rack_Card_3.jpg)
- Please make sure that your meeting information- date, time, location is correct online so individuals looking on meeting app are getting the correct information.
- To make changes on your meeting information go on website and complete form here: [Meeting Status Update Request - SEPIA: Southeastern Pennsylvania Intergroup Association of Alcoholics Anonymous \(aasepia.org\)](#)
- \*This Committee meets the third Wednesday of every month at 7PM.

#### ARCHIVES- (Howard S., Alternate OPEN)

--Howard gave report

- There is a COVID group history form available for each homegroup to fill out and complete 8 simple questions regarding how your group has changed during the last year.
- [https://www.aasepia.org/docs/188/Archives\\_questions\\_for\\_Covid\\_History.pdf](https://www.aasepia.org/docs/188/Archives_questions_for_Covid_History.pdf)
- Archives is always looking to record old timers' stories- 20 years or more. If you or anyone is looking to share their message and have it recorded contact archives: [https://www.aasepia.org/docs/163/Archives\\_Remembering\\_Our\\_History\\_063020.pdf](https://www.aasepia.org/docs/163/Archives_Remembering_Our_History_063020.pdf)

#### COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY- (Dave T., -Alternate OPEN)

--Not in attendance, no report given

\*This Committee meets the first Monday of the month at 7PM.

**Old Business:**

- No old business

**New Business:****Meeting Announcements-**

- Ridley Beginner Step meeting is opening back up! 7:30PM, Friday- In person at Holy Spirit Church beginning 4/16.
- There is a new meeting, in Glen Mills at Valley Point Church Friday's at 8:00 PM
- New Upland Group Meets Virtually Wednesday at 7:00PM
  - Meeting ID: 884 531 9831
  - Phone: 1 929 205 6099
  - Passcode is Mgt ID#884 531 9831

**Question on bringing in Meetings to Recovery Homes**

- If you have a recovery home reach out to you or your home group personally you are able to bring AA meetings onsite to carry the message and be responsible for filling those commitments.
- If the home group wants to sponsor meetings at a recovery home- discuss with homegroup for group conscious to keep autonomy within group. If everyone agrees the group can then sponsor this recovery home and be responsible for meetings.

Bob closed the meeting with the Responsibility Pledge at 8:00PM

-Submitted by Jackie S., Delco Secretary on 4/21/2021

**Montgomery Zone Meeting Report from Monday, April 12, 2021****(Zoom Meeting)**

- ATTENDANCE:
  - Total = 34
  - IGR's = 23
  - Visitors - 4
- Bill P opened meeting at 7pm with the Serenity Prayer
- Bill P introduced himself, and had each person introduce themselves, what group they were with, if they are an IGR or other service positions
- Reading of Tradition 6
- Reading of Concept 6
- Moment for sharing if anyone needs to share any pressing needs or feels like they need a drink
- Secretary's Report of previous month's meeting minutes
- Introduced Visitors
  - PRISONS DIRECTOR – Anne Marie
    - Spoke about what the Prisons Committee does; help get the A.A. message to inmates
    - Spoke about the Pen Pal Program
    - Prisons Committee meets on the 1<sup>st</sup> Thursday of each month
  - TREASURER – Diane
    - They meet on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Thursday of each month
    - Currently "in the black"
    - Group donations are on schedule
    - Individual donations are slightly down
    - Got money back from short vendor totaling @ \$7k for shirts that were not made last year. Fortunately, they did not have to take legal action to get the refund.
  - PUBLIC INFORMATION DIRECTOR – Scott
    - Talked about what Public Information does; Help inform the public what A.A. is and is not

- Current initiatives:
  - Post up Public Information flyers on as many community boards as possible in the 5-county area wherever we have permission
  - Check out the new web page for Public Information on the SEPIA website
- Public Information meets on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Wednesday of every month

## 2. STEERING COMMITTEE REPORT

- Sub-committee of 12 people are looking at by-laws to see if anything needs to be updated
- Reminder about Round UP
- Treasurer says they are operating in the black
- Checked with Church of the Messiah about resuming in-person meetings and are waiting to hear back
- Did a screen-share of the SEPIA website to show everyone where to find meeting minutes and reports, which are available for the previous month by the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of the current month

### ● LIAISONS:

- Public Information – Brian F
  - Reminded IGR's to make sure their home group meeting info is updated on SEPIA website
  - Initiative to put up flyers everywhere as long as we have permission
- Finance - Donna
  - They will be determining spending limit for Office Manager- let her know if you have any comments
    - There has not previously been a specified spending limit, but it was an unspoken amount of \$250 for the previous office manager

#### CPC - Mike

- Talked about what CPC does
- Might be escorting as many as 150 to 200 students in the next month or two with the current and new colleges that they are in touch with.
- CPC meets on the 1<sup>st</sup> Monday of every month and the zoom link can be found on the SEPIA website calendar

#### Interphones - Connie

- No new updates at since last meeting
- Shifts available Wednesday nights and holidays
- You can message Interphones from the SEPIA website if interested

#### Unity – Sarah

- Unity meets on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Tuesday of every month at 7pm
- Talked about what Unity does
- Might be a Unity picnic on Jun 19th

#### Special Events - Liz

- Reminder about Round Up
- T-Shirts available on the SEPIA website

#### Prisons –N/A

#### Treatment Facilities – Michelle

- Bridging the Gap Program
  - Sober time requirement is 1 year
  - If interested, fill out form on SEPIA website
- Facilities with in-person meetings:
  - Horsham Wednesdays, which still isn't fully following CDC guidelines

- Women’s Space in Ardmore is interested in doing outdoor in-person meetings on Tues and/or Thurs at 6:30PM
  - Possible new Treatment Facility – Kolmac Recovery Centers, more info to come
  - Valley Forge Medical Center might be interested in doing in-person meetings soon
- Archives – Denny
    - Requesting Information on group history

2. Old Business

- Jennifer B volunteered to be Alternate for Treatment Facilities and was accepted by the group
- Jake S volunteered to be Alternate for Public Information and was accepted by the group
- We still need Alternates for the following:
  - Archives
  - Finance
  - Interphones
  - Prisons

3. New Business

- No new business

Closed meeting with “I am Responsible”.

Next Montgomery County Zone (Zoom) Meeting will be held on Monday, May 10, 2021

Minutes taken by Tommy L – Secretary

**Philadelphia County Zone Report from Monday, April 12, 2021**

BUSINESS MEETING AGENDA.

Attendance: 49

- I. Open with Serenity Prayer
- II. Tradition 6. Concept 6.
- III. Zone coordinators Report

Visitors from Steering Committee

Rich M

Directors finding new ways to come into virtual 12 step committee meetings.  
I hope we can return face-to-face

FINANCE. Groups and members are contributing a lot of money.  
Groups may struggle but are holding on and still making it.

Round Up starts Friday, April 16 at 5:00 through Sunday April 18. Logo for round up is: Acceptance Is The Answer  
This was Sepia’s largest fundraiser, raising typically \$25-30k. Obviously not making that this way but by buying tee shirts or sweatshirts, books for prisoners etc. You can go to Aasepia.org to purchase these items.  
Zoom meeting ID- 870-8256 9491 Pw. 417417 for round up.



PUBLIC INFO: Jeremy S. Assistant Director

Public information's goal is to help inform the public what AA is & what AA isn't.  
Currently working on five County area fire department with a letter.

Next initiative PI Army. Looking for photos of groups to submit for flyers.  
Meetings are held 3rd Wednesday @mo. at 7pm on zoom

PRISONS: Carolyn C

Cover all facilities in 5 Zones. Grapevine and Big Book and any other literature we can get them.

Bucks county has 2 men's meetings via Zoom. Waiting for approval for women's meetings.

Prison workshop May 1. 10-1;30. Meeting ID 8974545-6774, pw SEPIA

When things do open up prisons well open real quick. If anyone would like to donate big books through Roundup that would be great.

Any questions email me. [Prisonasstdirector@aasepia.org](mailto:Prisonasstdirector@aasepia.org)

INTERPHONES: Christian. Assistant Interphones Director

Interphones answers the phones when Sepia office is closed (after hours and weekends). 125 positions to fill during normal week and weekend not including holidays. We have a training handbook for anyone interested. On Sepia's website. Meeting every other month on Wednesday 7 PM.

There are open shifts in need of volunteers. One year of sobriety required.

NEW INTERGROUP REPS or ALTERNATES

Steve alternate W. Oak Ln.

Jim F IGR. Stick and stay group

Anthony IGR Auctus

John O IGR Hope group

Liz B IGR Saturday morning group

Matt IGR Stepping Stones

Roma IGR BYOB women's group

Sandy IGR 12 and 12

ANNIVERSARIES

Alex 1yr. April 24

Jessica 4years April 19

Christine 9 years March 29

Sandy 26 years April 7

Nasir 2years

Group anniversaries

Spencer Whatever takes group. First anniversary April 16 at 8 PM. Zoom ID 725394245 no password

Stephen W. West Oak Ln. group 48 years April 30. Virtually from 7:30 to 8:30. Meeting ID 827-7135 4602. No password.

Secretaries Report: Pages 26-28

## COMMITTEE'S REPORT

### TREATMENT FACILITIES. Orion

Bridging the gap connects AA members with people who are just leaving rehabs. Just want to make a bridge between someone to help them get to meetings.

Meetings are third Monday of the month 7 PM on zoom. ID 88142396509.pw 805478.

Committees already agreed that we participate in facilities and due to the shut downs only one is currently open.

One in person meeting at Presbyterian facility

Using Google docs to find commitments that are still open. Feel free to reach out to Orion for assistance.

We need all the help we can get when the doors open again.

Orion B assistant liaison treatment facilities email

[Pztl@aasepia.org](mailto:Pztl@aasepia.org).

### ARCHIVES. Spencer

Still taping all timers 20+ years or more of sobriety.

Email Mark P or Spencer for more info.

I have not been able to have DVD showings via zoom. Trying by the end of this summer.

Still taking group histories and Covid stories how do you responded to pandemic are still needed.

Looking for literature, let us know if you would like to donate.

Need an alternate liaison if anyone's interested

Mark P archives Director. [Archivedirector@aasepia.org](mailto:Archivedirector@aasepia.org)

Spencer G. Archives liaison.

CPC. Jackie Not available. Need an alternate for this group as well

Alex attended CPC April meeting and shared the group purpose is to take temple medical students to meetings. AA member is required to have one year to join. Can go to Sepia website to sign up for a group.

### FINANCE. John R Liaison

March 19 reviewed balance sheets. Looked good.

Code of ethics brought to the table and add it to guidelines

Topic of interest to all of the home groups. For individual donations were received last month but they could not identify as AA members so it was returned. Must be a member of AAA to donate.

Meetings held on third Thursday of the month at 7 PM.

Alternate finance liaison needed.

John's

INTERPHONES Katie Not available

Liaison and alternate positions available.

### PRISONS Jennifer

No in person meetings yet. Penpal still going on.

Meetings 1st Thursday @mo. 6pm

Thank you for donations and penpal program support.

Taking donations for soft back big books, grapevines & 12& 12.

Path to freedom inside the walls Saturday, May 1 looking forward to new faces and support.

Temp penpal program contact

Need an alternate present committee liaison.

PUBLIC INFO. Emma Liason

PI Army contest ends April 30

Link to PDF for the contest, the second link is the flyer take to as many public Bulletin board (ask permission to post of course) take a picture send in to enter to win. Join the PI Army.

Please update your group on the Sepia website. Please call Maria at the Sepia office for meeting changes. Office number is 215-923-7900.

SPECIAL EVENTS. Maureen

Color of this year's shirts for round up are cardinal red.

Next year's round of dates are April 8 to April 10, 2022, hopefully will be in person.

Our meetings are the last Monday of the month.

UNITY Kate. Not available. Alternate need it for this committee as well.

PHILLY PA Young people. Katie.

Besides service this group put on events and has a young person's meeting via zoom on Wednesday nights. Working on next event. There is a sub committee if people wish to get involved for just event planning.

Pennsylvanian Lancaster August 21 and 22nd scavenger hunt in person.

Katie M. [Phillypaa@gmail.com](mailto:Phillypaa@gmail.com).

OLD BUSINESS

Need liaisons and alternates.

NEW BUSINESS

Nasir North Philly group anniversary 61 years. May 28, 2021 at 6:30 PM.

424-436-6319 code 158485 conference only.

Close meeting with I Am Responsible.

Next Intergroup meeting Monday, May 10